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Campos Amendment to Health Care Security Ordinance Passes SF Board of Supervisors – Guarantees Meaningful Healthcare and Ends Consumer Fraud
Press Conference Tomorrow Unites Leaders In Calling For Mayor’s Approval of Law
San Francisco:  San Francisco’s Board of Supervisors voted today to strengthen groundbreaking health care legislation. A recent city report showed businesses taking advantage of a loophole in the City’s Health Care Security Ordinance (HCSO) and many charging customers a “Healthy San Francisco Fee” – a fee which in often pocketed by the employer and not used for employees’ healthcare.  After over five months of city meetings, hearings and testimony to fix this loophole, Supervisor Campos’ legislation was passed today by a 6 to 5 Vote.
“When I wrote this legislation 5 years ago, it never occurred to me that some restaurants would be so obvious in their attempts to game the system,” said Assemblymember Ammiano, a former San Francisco Supervisor and original author of the Health Care Security Ordinance.  “I find it unconscionable that there are restaurants charging customers a health surcharge and then keeping the money for profit.  Healthy San Francisco is about providing health care not creating profit and I am looking into legal options to put a stop to this larceny.”  
The Campos amendment prevents ongoing consumer fraud and ensures that all San Francisco workers covered by the HSCO will receive meaningful healthcare. The amendment makes clear that employers who use Health Reimbursement Accounts for their employees, will only be credited with meeting their obligations under the law, if that money is available to the employee on a permanent basis.  

“It has been a long road and this is the first step towards achieving the original intent of the Health Care Security Ordinance – to provide access to meaningful healthcare for San Francisco workers and relieve the burden on tax payers who foot the bill of uninsured workers.” said amendment author, Supervisor David Campos.  “My ordinance also ensures that all employers that collect surcharges in the name of Healthy San Francisco, actually spend the money they are required to under the ordinance on employee health care.”
Immediately following unanimous passage of the original Health Care Security Ordinance in 2006, the Golden Gate Restaurant Association sued to invalidate the law. Their case went all the way to the Supreme Court and lost.  The Health Care Security Ordinance has since been nationally recognized as a groundbreaking and wildly successful law. Despite a study released by the City’s Office of Labor Standards in May 2010 that supports fixing the loophole, the Chamber of Commerce, with pressure by the Golden Gate Restaurant Association is now calling for further delays and studies.
WHAT:
  Press Conference Urging Mayor Lee to Sign Supervisor Campos’ Amendment to the Health Care Security Ordinance in order to guarantee meaningful healthcare for San Francisco workers and end consumer fraud
WHEN:  Wednesday, October 5, 2011 - 10AM  -  SF  City Hall Steps  (Polk Street Side)

WHO:  Assemblymember Tom Ammiano, Senator Leland Yee, City Attorney Dennis Herrera, Supervisor John Avalos, and other City Leaders. 
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